
From: "Johnston, Sadhu" <Sadhu.Johnston@vancouver.ca>
To: "Direct to Mayor and Council - DL" <CCDTMACDL@vancouver.ca>
CC: "City Manager's Correspondence Group - DL" <CMCG@vancouver.ca>

"Dobrovolny, Jerry" <jerry.dobrovolny@vancouver.ca>
"Wittgens, Margaret" <Margaret.Wittgens@vancouver.ca>

Date: 10/3/2017 5:44:26 PM
Subject: Memo - Special Event Policy Update

Attachments: Memo to Mayor and Council - Special Event Policy Update.pdf

Dear Mayor and Council,

Please see the attached memo from Jerry Dobrovolny on Special Event Policy Update. A short summary of 
the memo is as follows:

· This memorandum provides an update on work underway to address the December 14, 2016 Council
motion directing staff to review the Special Events Policy.

· Work on this policy update is underway and is being advanced through a cross-departmental working
group with initial consultation in late September.

· An update to Council on the findings of the Special Event Policy Update is planned for November
2017.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Margaret Wittgens, Director of Public Space and Street 
Use, at 604-673-8227 or margaret.wittgens@vancouver.ca. 

Best,
Sadhu

Sadhu Aufochs Johnston | City Manager
City of Vancouver | 453 W 12th Avenue
Vancouver | BC V5Y 1V4
604.873.7627 | Sadhu.johnston@vancouver.ca
Twitter: sadhuajohnston 

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This message and any accompanying documents contain confidential information intended 
for a specific individual and purpose. This message is private and protected by law. If you are not the intended recipient, 
you are hereby notified that any disclosure, copying or distribution, or the taking of any action based on the contents of this 
information, is strictly prohibited.
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ENGINEERING SERVICES
Jerry Dobrovolny, P.Eng.

City Engineer / General Manager

MEMORANDUM September 29, 2017

TO: Mayor and Council

CC: Sadhu Johnston, City Manager
Paul Mochrie, Deputy City Manager
Janice MacKenzie, City Clerk
Lynda Graves, Manager, Administration Services, City Manager's Office
Rena Kendall-Craden, Director, Communications
Kevin Quinlan, Chief of Staff, Mayor's Office
Katie Robb, Director, Communications, Mayor's Office
Naveen Girn, Director, Community Relations, Mayor's Office
Margaret Wittgens, Director, Public Space and Street Use, Engineering Services

FROM: Jerry Dobrovolny, General Manager of Engineering Services

SUBJECT: Special Event Policy Update

This memorandum provides an update on work underway to address the December 14, 2016
Council motion directing staff to review the Special Events Policy in consultation with the
public, community groups, stakeholders, and partners.

The motion directed that the Special Event Policy update would include:
• Defined event categories with clear criteria for event types such as Destination Special

events and Community Special Event.
• A strategy for Destination Special Events to proactively work with partners to

encourage and support new and emerging destination events.
• Revisions to the Special Event Policy to support community-driven events.
• A general, strategic special event framework that provides recommendations on how

to improve processes and service, funding models and promote partnerships.
• A timeline for change implementation and identification of opportunities.

Work on this policy update is underway and is being advanced through a cross-departmental
working group including Engineering, Cultural Services, Planning, Real Estate and Facility
Management, Vancouver Parks Board and Sport Hosting. Initial consultation is being
undertaken, including a sun/ey of event organizers in late September to provide input on
issues, opportunities and priorities for the policy update.

City of Vancouver
453 West 12th Avenue .._...... _ . : \\ U /
Vancouver, British Columbia V5Y 1V4 Canada ' ^ViA/l/.i1
tel: 3-1-1, OutsideVancouver604.873.7000 fax: 604.873.7100
website: vancouver.ca . 2̂01^

BC's Top Employers



An update to Council on the findings to date of the Special Event Policy Update is planned for
November 2017.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Margaret Wittgens, Director of Public
Space and Street Use, at 604-673-8227 or mar§aret.wittgens@vancouver.ca.

^^-<^—^ ^ . / ^-^

Jerry W. Dobrovolny, P.Eng., MBA
General Manager of Engineering Services
(T) 604.873.7331
(E) jerry. dobrovolnv@vancouver. ca
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